
BARTON IN FABIS PARISH 

COUNCIL  

  

Minutes of a meeting of Barton in Fabis Parish Council held on Wednesday 4 September 2024 

 at 7:30 p.m. held in Barton Village Hall 

 

PRESENT  

  

Allan Kerr (Chairman), Bill Harrison (Vice Chairman), Julian Coles, and Diane Harrison  

IN ATTENDANCE  

Bev Angell (Clerk) Rushcliffe Borough Councillors Andrew Brown (7:30 p.m. until 8:25 p.m.). 

Apologies for absence were received from Rushcliffe Borough Councillor Rex Walker, 

Nottinghamshire County Councillor Matt Barney and Parish Councillor Liz Mossop. 

 

1567 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST.   

No declarations were made. 

 

1568 MINUTES.  

The minutes of the meeting held on 31 July 2024 were approved for signature by the 
Chairman. 
 

 1569 DISTRICT REPORT. 

It was reported that fund from the Airport would no longer be given to support school 

projects. The September meeting of Rushcliffe Borough Council would be given over to 

consideration of the draft Greater Nottingham Plan. There is to be a national consultation 

on the location of polling stations. Ratcliffe on Soar Power station will close on 1 October 

2024.  

 
1570 FAIRHAM GROWTH BOARD. 

The next meeting of the Fairham Growth Board will be on 25 September and will pick up 

on the question of dust on Green Street from lorries exiting the soil storage site. 

 

1571 MILL HILL QUARRY. 

The County Council has granted an extension of time to the applicant to provide further 

information relating to their application. This extension will require a response by 

November. The consultees will then have an opportunity to respond. 

 

1572 FIVE PARISHES GROUP. 

The next meeting of the Five Parishes Group is scheduled for 23 September 2024. 

 

 

 



1573 WAR MEMORIAL TREES MANOR ROAD. 

It was reported that two of the trees planted to commemorate men of Barton in Fabis, 

who died in World War One needed replacement and it was agreed that this be put in 

hand.   

 

1574 CUTTING OF GRASS, TOP OF NEW ROAD. 

It was agreed that a payment of £100 be made to cut the grass at the top New Road. 

 

1575 DOGS AND LIVESTOCK. 

It was agreed to give a reminder through the next edition of the Newsletter to dog owners 

that they need to be kept under control and especially kept away from livestock. 

 

1576 FINANCE. 

The clerk circulated a statement setting out payments and receipts to 31 August 2024.  It 

was agreed that the report be noted. 

 

Cheques totalling £566.99 were approved for payment. 

 

1577 CLERKS ANNOUNCEMENTS. 

It was reported that Council’s external auditors PKF Littlejohn has cleared the accounts for 

2023 – 2024.  

1578 DATE OF NEXT MEETING. 

The date of the next meeting was set for 30 October 2024 

 

The meeting closed at 9:10 p.m.  
 
 


